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Dear Sir / Madam

Resumption of Periodic Inspections for Private Cars

With the announcement from The Multi-Ministry Taskforce on 19 May 2020 to allow
economic activities to resume in phases, the LTA-Authorised Inspection Centres
(AICs) will be resuming vehicle inspection services for private cars from 8 June
2020. Please refer to the enclosed LTA News Release of 5 June 2020, “Private Car
Inspections to Resume From 8 June™.

Vehicle owners with their vehicle inspection deadlines deferred previously due to
Circuit Breaker measures will be notified (by hardcopy or electronic letter, depending
on vehicle owner’s notification preference) of their scheduled month to bring their
vehicles to the AICs for inspection. To avoid long queues and congestion at the AICs,
vehicle owners should adhere to the scheduled month and avoid bringing their
vehicles for inspection during weekday peak hours from 10.00am — 2.00pm, where
possible.

To check their inspection due dates, vehicle owners may log on to their Dashboard at
www.onemotoring.com.sg using their SingPass/CorpPass.

Owners who wish to re-licence their laid-up vehicles may also arrange to have their
vehicles towed to the inspection centres from 8 June 2020.

Please bring the contents of this circular to the attention of your members and staff
accordingly. Thank you.

Yours sincerely

o

Candice Yeo (Ms)
Deputy Director, Vehicle Licensing
Vehicle Services Group
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Private Car Inspections To Resume From 8 June
Vehicle Owners Are To Abide By Safe Management Measures

The Multi-Ministry Taskforce announced an 19 May that it will allow economic
activities to resume in phases, as the Circuit Breaker measures are gradually eased.
From Monday, 8 June, 2020, LTA-Authorised Inspection Centres (AlCs) will resume
vehicle inspection services for private cars.

2 Vehicle owners who have had their inspection deadlines deferred previously
due to the Circuit Breaker measures will receive a notification from LTA. Vehicle
owners are strongly encouraged to adhere to the scheduled month indicated in the
natification from LTA. They should also avoid weekday peak hours from 10.00am —
2.00pm where possible.

3 We also strongly encourage vehicle owners visiiing the AlCs to go alone, and
nat in groups. They must also abide by the safe management measures which have
been put in place. These include:

o Using SafeEntry to check-in and check-out when entering and leaving the AIC;

« Wearing a mask; and

« NMaintaining a safe distance from others.
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